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Q&A Session Notes 

 

The following is a summary of the questions and answers presented through the chat during the 
meeting. 

 

Question: Please enter your name and Scout unit for attendance purposes. 

Response: Amanda Rigdon T32G/B 
  Devlin Fisher - Pack 44 
  Rebecca Kirby - Pack 67 
  John Hawkins T88 Nittany 
  Sam Bonsall - Troop 380 
  Peter Horn Troop 328 & Pack 380 

Bryce Mills Pack/Troop 353 
Dustin Ott - Pack 3332 
Troop 20 Sherry Johnstonbaugh 
Shawn Patosky, Pack 3332 
Steve Lynch, Troop 367 B/G 

  John McConnell Troop 1165 

  

Question: Re: Resident Camp (Cub Scouts - Bear rank), is a parent required to attend? 

Response:  There must be two registered adult leaders from the unit present at camp. 

  

Question: How do we know if two leaders from our unit are registered already? As a parent, 
I was not planning to accompany my child. And is the unit the den or the pack? 

Response:  When units register for camp, the primary leaders are identified.  The unit is the 
pack.  The pack will be together in a campsite. 

 

Question: Clarification on adults at resident camp - Do all adults staying need to be 
registered? I have at least one parent who may want to be there to experience camp with his 
child, but he will not be a leader. Does he need to be a registered member in Scouting America? 

Response:  They do not need to be registered as long as they are not providing any 
supervision to a child other than their own.  However, the unit must still meet the two deep 
leadership requirement with registered leaders. 
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Question: Do Cub Scouts need to sign up for specific activities? As a parent, I don’t think 
I’ve seen communication about that… 

Response: No, Cub Scout camps are set up differently and they travel to program areas as a 
group. 

  

Question: Do Scouts with dietary needs need to fill out the Special Diet Form for Cub Scout 
Day Camp Grab and Go lunches? 

Response:  Yes, please make sure that anyone participating in Cub Day Camp with special 
dietary needs completes a form.  That includes parents as well. 

 

Question: Love the change to the Day Camp lunch - thank you!! 

Response: You are welcome.  We would love post camp feedback on how it goes. 

  

Question: Just to confirm - friends coming to Day Camp need to be registered with Scouting 
America? 

Response: Correct 

  

Question: For the cub scout resident camp (first time webelo), do I we need the doctor sign-
off on the medical form? 

Response:  Due to the length of camp, all 3 parts of the medical form A/B/C need completed.  
That includes the physician signature on part C. 

  

Question: If a child has medications, how are those checked in and administered? 

Response: The medication can be administered by the parent or unit leader.  Inhaler and 
EpiPens can be kept by the Scout or leader.  Medications that require refrigeration can be kept 
in the Health Lodge. 

  

Question:     Who do I send the medical form to? (email address)  Or do I upload it to the 
registration website?  thks 

Response: Health forms can be brought to Cub Day camp check-in.  Resident camp 
participating units need to drop off or mail the unit's med forms to the council service center or 
camp. 
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Question: For first-time campers, will there be directions on where to report for registration  

Response: Check-in will be at the two registration tents by the main parking lot.  

  

Question: Will you send these slides?  

Response: They will be posted on the council webpage for reference. 

  

Question: How do we find out who will be our two designated leaders from the pack during 
Cub Scout resident week? 

Response: email me at rick@marboe.com and I can provide that. 

 

The screen capture below includes all of the attendees on the virtual call:  

 


